

## 7 RESIDENT COMPLAINT REGARDING THE CIVIC PRECINCT DEVELOPMENT - Councillor Terry Perram

File Number: CLM/12/1/4/6 - BP12/832

## MOTION:

That the General Manager explain to Council why, on 26 June 2012, when replying to a complaint from a resident regarding the Civic Precinct development he copied that reply to Councillors who support his position with regard to the development, but not to any other Councillor.

To clarify the sequence of events:

25 June 2012 – resident sends email to all Councillors and the General Manager complaining about the Civic Precinct development among other things.

26 June 2012 – General Manager replies to the complainant by email and copies of the reply to the six Councillors who have voted in favour of the Civic Precinct development, ignoring other Councillors.

28 June 2012 – resident responds to the General Manager's reply noting that the General Manager has copied the reply "to a select number of Councillors and a staff member instead of all parties that I referred my complaint". Resident copies this reply to all Councillors.